
Board Of Christian Education Meeting
April 17, 2023

In Attendance: Roger Tessendorf, John Geirke, Jeff Stevenson, Bryan
Roloff, Cody Schara, Bill Skinner, Sharon Reimer, Beth Lynch, Sharon
Craker, Krista Gunther, Lori Fry, Megan Pickston

Meeting began with a prayer, led by Roger Tessendorf.
March Minutes approved as presented.

DayCare Report: There are 60 kids registered for summer. Will be hiring 2
16 yr olds to complete the staffing for summer.

Athletic Report: In process of getting numbers for volleyball and Cross
country, and finding coaches.

Administrative Report: Status of budget for 23-24 has us in the black
$100,000.00. Working on getting past due tuition balances current.

Principals Report: 7&8 grades were virtual for the 2 hr delay on Monday
April 17th. Looking for a new choice auditor. Cindy retirement party June
3rd. Open house style from 1-4. Her last day is July 14th. Eans funds
bought a new math curriculum. Bridges will be used in k-5, HMH will be
used in 6-8. A new Concordia Religion series will also start next school
year, as the one we were using is no longer available. Mr. Tessendorf
presented how valedictorian and salutatorian are determined. Slideshow of
3 different methods that can be used, and which one St. Peters uses. A lot
of discussion on how St. Peters calculates valedictorian and salutatorian.
More discussion to occur in the executive session. We will continue to rent
out a classroom to the Reedsburg School District. Showed a chart that
talked about enrollment numbers for the 23-24 school year. Information on
a 6th grade parent meeting was shared.

Old Business : The Board decided to keep the current PK3 and 4K
offerings. The numbers did not justify expanding at this time. Sharon



Reimer offered to lead the marketing efforts for PK 3 and the rest of the
school.

The Employee Handbook Committee has met twice.
Policy C-4 -Enrollment Priority was discussed. John Gerike will talk to the
Pastor to get his thoughts on the priority to be used.

New Business
The NLSA Annual Report -John Geirke made a motion to approve, second
by Cody Schara, motion carried.

The 12 Point Method to determine Valedictorian and Salutatorian was
approved.

The Parent Student Handbook is to be revised indicating that the 12 Point
Method is used in determining the Valedictorian and Salutatorian as well as
a description of what that is.

Respectfully submitted,
Beth Lynch


